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Audit Committee Report 

Gentlemen shareholders of Saudi Pharmaceutical 

Industries and Medical Appliances 

Peace be upon you and God's mercy and blessings 

- Introduction: 

The Audit Committee is responsible for monitoring the company's 

activities and verifying the accuracy and integrity of financial 

statements and internal control systems, and this report deals with 

the work carried out by the Audit Committee during the year 2021 

according to the tasks and responsibilities   mentioned in the Audit 

Committee Charter of SPIMACO, which was prepared in accordance 

with the requirements of the corporate system and the Corporate 

Governance Regulation issued by the CMA Board. 

The company’s management has the primary responsibility for the 

preparation of financial statements and for establishing and 

maintaining effective internal controls.  

 

- The formation and meetings of the committee: 

The committee formed by a resolution of the General Assembly of 

the company, held during the year 2021 Seven meetings, and the 

following is a summary of the most prominent work carried out by 

the committee during the year 2021 according to the tasks assigned 

to it:- 
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• Review of the preliminary consolidated financial statements 

(Q1, Q2 and Q3 of 2021)  and annual for the year 2020 to verify 

their fairness and transparency in light  of the presentation and 

disclosure of the information contained in the financial 

statements, in accordance with the International Financial 

Reporting Standards (IFRS) accepted and approved by the 

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, prior to its  publication on the 

company's website at "Tadawul" on the date specified by the 

CMA in addition to the recommendation to the Board of 

Directors for approval of the annual consolidated financial 

statements in preparation for its approval to the General 

Assembly. 

• Meeting with the company's auditor to review their plan and 

verify that no technical or administrative work is being provided 

outside the scope of the audit. 

• Review the reports and observations submitted by the external 

auditor and meet with them to review the financial statements 

before approving them in order to verify his independence, 

objectivity, fairness and the effectiveness of the audit process as 

well as to answer their inquiries and to ensure that there  are no 

obstacles that may affect the conduct of their work. 

• Studying the reports and notes submitted by the internal 

auditor and meeting with the executive management to discuss 

the departments' work plans to address the risks resulting from 

these reports in order to develop and reach an improved and 

effective control environment. 

Accordingly, the committee noted that the audit work that was 

carried out by the internal and the external auditor during the year 

2021 shows internal control and risk management activities are 

being established to address weaknesses in design and operating 

effectiveness. Various initiatives to improve financial controls, 

information technology and cyber security controls, administrative 
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and operational controls being carried out by management are at 

various stages of progress and require some time to complete. 

While recognizing improvement initiatives, the Audit Committee 

overall conclusion based on management submissions is that 

internal controls remain basic and require further improvement. 

 

God bless,,, 
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